COURT FARM, BUILTH WELLS

ARCHAEOLOGICAL EVALUATION

Summary for week ending Sunday 19th October 2008

Work commenced on Monday 13th October, with an access and condition survey, involving written and digital photographic records of both fields prior to mechanical entry onto the site. Trenches 1 to 20 were then set out accurately over geophysical anomalies using a Leica SmartRover instrument utilising GPS positioning. Ground conditions at each individual trench were also photographed prior to their machine excavation. Plant operators’ CPCS cards were also checked prior to commencing machining, and all trench positions CAT-scanned for potential underground services.

Trenches  1 to 13 were opened on Monday and Tuesday identifying several potential features all of which were subsequently hand excavated. In the event, no archaeological features predating the post-medieval/modern period were encountered, and in almost all cases anomalies identified during the preceding geophysical survey reflected either changes in the natural geological substrate, thicker accumulations of hillwash, or post-medieval/modern field drains. 
Trenches 6, 9, 10 and 11 all tested a prominent mound within the southern corner of the northernmost field, and showed it to be of natural origin and devoid of archaeological features upon it. Field drains were noted within several trenches including trenches 1, 2 and 8, whilst post-medieval burning and fragmentary tile within trench 4 may reflect dumping on higher ground as suggested by the geophysical survey.

A site monitoring meeting was held on Wednesday 15th October, attended by Mark Walters (CPAT), Jonathan Mullis (Jacobs), Cliff Bateman and Alistair Barber (CA). Trenches 1 to 13 were inspected and it was agreed that backfilling of these trenches could commence. Trenches 14 to 17 were subsequently opened on Thursday 16th October, revealing field drains in trench 14 and a modern ditch in trench 15. 

Three trenches (18 to 20) remain to be opened on Monday 21st October. Following a meeting with an engineer from Western Power Distribution on Friday 17th October advice was obtained on safe working in the vicinity of overhead power lines in the southernmost field, and it should now prove possible to excavate trenches 19 and 20 without having to adjust their positions.
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